Dear Sir

I was appalled to read this week of the UK government's quiet decision to routinely turn down applications for asylum from Iraqi Kurds. 

The hypocrisy of the Home Office's claim that part of northern Iraq is safe for asylum seekers is striking. The country concerned is one with which the UK has been at war for the past 10 years, with a totalitarian leader whose policies and actions are regularly condemned by the international community, particularly the US and UK governments. The constant and extreme human rights violations in Iraq are widely acknowledged, particulary of the Kurdish people. 

Additionally, there is clear evidence that the UK has been turning a blind eye to Turkish bombing missions into northern Iraq which have killed many Kurds, including civilians. How can our government call this a 'safe' area when people's lives are at risk from Turkish attacks which it chooses to ignore?
There are no grounds to justify a blanket assumption by the government that northern Iraq is safe for everyone. Each person is entitled to a fair investigation of their case on an individual basis. If this is denied, many asylum seekers will inevitably be forced to return to a region where they may be tortured, imprisoned, raped and even killed in blatant violation of their human rights.

The UK has a clear obligation to the international community to protect those fleeing persecution. The current policy on Iraqi Kurds does nothing but evade these duties. For a prosperous, peaceful country in Western Europe like the UK, supposedly a defender of human rights, this cannot be excused.

Yours faithfully

Jean Lambert MEP

April 2001
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